Adriel Hills Condominium Association
Operations Committee Meeting Minutes

June 4, 2015

CALL TO ORDER: The Operations Committee Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Reg Hayworth, Robby Laitos, Bill Lauer, Sharone Mekelburg, Kelsey Smith, Alan Sneider and Laurie Sneider

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:  Larry Cecil
ALSO PRESENT: Manager Ralph Pankey
HOMEOWNER’S PRESENT:  Don Homan and Deborah Kohler 
HOMEOWNER’S COMMENTS, CORRESPONDENCE: Don Homan expressed adamant concerns regarding the contract mowing service.  Bill commented he experienced very timely clean up behind mowing.  Kelsey asked Ralph’s input.  Ralph indicated conditions (i.e. wet and raining) had been difficult and a learning curve was expected.  Don commented that they have gotten better.
Deborah Kohler submitted a homeowner’s request to replace the security light at her unit with a fixture that is not brass as required by the Rules and Regulations.  The Operations Committee discussed at length including the possibility of including this fixture as owner’s maintenance responsibility.  Reg motioned to table the discussion.  Kelsey second, all in favor.
APPROVAL OF MAY MINUTES: Sharone motioned approval of May minutes. Alan second. All in favor.  Laurie thanked Kelsey for doing the May minutes.  The Operations Committee discussed who would be willing to take notes and generate the meeting minutes.  It was determined that abbreviated or bullet point type minutes would be adequate.  
Deborah Kohler volunteered to do the Operations Committee minutes through the remainder of the year as she is available.  After discussion, Alan motioned to accept Deborah’s offer.  Robby second, all in favor.
MANAGER’S REPORT: (Refer to June newsletter) Ralph also reported the I.R. heat repairs had been completed and seal coating is scheduled for July 8, 9 and 10th.
Reg asked about deck and railing cleaning and staining.  Ralph indicated that the contractor would be doing proper preparation including pressure washing prior to re-staining.  Decks are not yet scheduled due to weather.

Irrigation Water:  Robby updated the Operations Committee regarding recent meeting with representatives from Larimer Weld Ditch Company and his tour provided by Vic Meline of the Adriel Hills irrigation water related facilities.
Roofs:  Roofing contractor working on roof surveys and repairs to ultimately provide roofers opinion regarding life expectancy of roofs for reserve study consideration.
Project Priority List: The list of priority projects was reviewed by the Operations 
Committee for confirmation and recommendation to the Board of Directors for funding priority.  Although not on the list but included in the reserve study and a must fund priority is the work ultimately required for the canal off take which is estimated at $20,000.  The pond consultant project was discussed.  Ralph estimated fish loss from winter to be approximately 30 with a rough count of at least 30 remaining fish.  Kelsey suggested we contact the Fort Collins Country Club regarding possible pond consultant and water quality.  The priority list will be provided to the Board of Directors.  
Owner Maintenance Responsibility:  Kelsey indicated he had reviewed the Governing Documents including Rules and Regulations and met with Ralph regarding owner maintenance responsibilities.  Kelsey and Ralph believe that clarification of responsibilities regarding sewer back up and exterior faucets and possibly other items should be considered with development of Rules and Regulations.  It also seems practical for an owner who expands or enhances their deck to be responsible for future repairs to the entire deck and stair if applicable.  The association would continue to be responsible for painting or staining.  A grand fathering policy could also be considered.
OLD BUSINESS:

Dumpster Material:  Alan updated the committee that he and Ralph had looked at several alternative materials for new dumpster enclosures including wood, vinyl, poured and block concrete and steel.  An architectural patina steel may be the most durable; it is maintenance free and cost effective material to consider.  Further work will be done including design and estimates.  

Security Cameras:  Alan and Ralph will be meeting Friday with TriTech Security who has previously provided proposals for observation cameras to Adriel Hills.  A proposal will be obtained for monitoring the clubhouse. 

With quite a bit of progress made the past few months and work continuing on dumpsters, pond consultant, etc. the Operations Committee decided not to meet for July or August.  If a submittal or other business must be addressed; committee members will be available. 
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS: 
Homeowner Submittal:  Ralph asked the committee to consider changing the current required homeowner request submittal timing from 15 days prior to regularly scheduled Board of Directors meeting to 10 days prior to the regularly scheduled Operations Committee meeting.  Reg motioned to recommend to the Board of Directors this change be made.  Alan second, all in favor.
HOMEOWNER COMMENTS: None

There were no further homeowner comments or business of the Operations Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 12:25 p.m. 
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